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NEW RAMOTSHINYADI ROAD AND BRIDGE CONSTRUCTION COMPLETED 

 

The Greater Tzaneen Municipality has invested around R73 Million on the construction 
of a road and bridge in Ramotshinyadi.  The multi-million rand mega projects are just 
few of the municipality’s capital projects aimed at intensifying service delivery in order to 
improve residents’ lives.  
 
The road which was budgeted for R52, 720, 600, 32 stretches from Ramotshinyadi to 
Merakoma and Ga-mokgwathi.  
 
The 40 meters long Ramothsinyadi bridge which is built over the Merakoma River in 
Ramotshinyadi cost R23 million. It will connects Ga Mokgwati, Ga Wally, Lekgwareng, 
Mawa Block 8, 9&12, Miragoma, Radoo, Tzaneen, Ramotshinyadi and Giyani roads.  
 
The new development will be beneficial to both motorists and pedestrians in the Greater 
Tzaneen area.  
 
The road and the bridge are an answer to numerous grievances raised my residents in 
relation to their travelling conditions. This new development will certainly improve the 
travelling conditions and both residents and passersby. The community now has better 
and faster road access.  
 
A number of jobs has been created due to the constructions, 33 local laborers were 
employed by the Tzandeboo Construction Company which was responsible for the 
construction of the Ramotshinyadi Bridge. 
 
The construction of the projects which started on the 10th of May 2013 is now complete 
and the projects will be formally handed over to its beneficiaries by the Mayor of Greater 
Tzaneen Municipality Her Worship Dikeledi Mmetle on the 14th of September 2014. 
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